

To:

Leaders and Chief Executives of County and County Borough Councils
Chairs and Chief Executives of National Park Authorities
Chairs and Clerks of Fire and Rescue Authorities
Chair and Chief Executive of One Voice Wales
Leader and Chief Executive of Welsh Local Government Association
Head of Democratic/Members Services of County and County
Borough Councils, National Park Authorities and Fire and Rescue Authorities
Clerks to Community & Town Councils

25 February 2021

Dear Colleague

Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – Annual Report 2021/2022

Attached is the finalised Annual Report in respect of 2021/2022 which is effective from 1 April. My thanks to the individuals and organisations who responded to the draft Report issued in September last year. The Panel has considered the views and comments that were expressed and have been taken in to account in reaching the conclusions reflected in the Report.

The Panel has confirmed the increases in the salaries for elected members of principal councils, with consequential increases for members of National Park and Fire and Rescue Authorities. There are no other substantive changes to the draft Report. I also confirm that there are no changes to the remuneration of community and town councils. However, the Panel will be undertaking a review of the current remuneration framework for this sector and any changes will be reflected in the next draft Annual Report.

I would also remind all relevant authorities of the obligation to comply with the decisions of the Panel, in particular the publication of the Schedule of Member Remuneration (Annex 3) and the Publication of Remuneration (Annex 4). There has been a significant increase in the number of authorities who have not complied with these statutory requirements.

Yours sincerely

John Barrer

John Bader

Chair